
 

Happy Holidays! 

Please stay safe and healthy. 

 

Here's hoping everyone had a safe and Happy Thanksgiving, despite the restrictions 

brought on by COVID-19. 

 

If you traveled or spent time in contact with people you don't live with, please get 

tested and quarantine if necessary, so as many people as possible can have a healthy 

Christmas or Hannukah or whatever winter holiday they celebrate. 

 

Thanks! 

 

Jann Clark 

Editor, Flylines 

 

***********************************************************************************************************

* 

 

Mark your calendar! 

 

The Eastern New England 99s Holiday Party will be held via Zoom on Saturday, 

December 12 at 10:00 a.m. Details will be sent later. 

 



 

Cookies for 
Controllers 

Last week, Jessie Zuberek 

suggested that members reward 

their local ATC staff for their 

services with cookies and a 

Certificate of Appreciation from 

the ENE 99s. Putting her idea into 

action, Jessie visited the 

controllers at Beverly Airport 

(KBVY) over the Thanksgiving 

weekend. 

 

Cookies for Controllers: 
  

1. Identify towers, flight schools, 
FBOs, etc. that you will visit. If 
there are possible overlaps 
with other members, reach 
out and coordinate the 
deliveries. 

2. VERY IMPORTANT! Contact 
local towers for 
authorization and 
coordination (you can’t just 
show up at the Tower!) 

3. Bake or buy your 
favorite cookies/sweets. 

4. Pack up your package 
a. Shirt boxes/gift boxes 

from the dollar stores 
work great 

 

Oklahoma Women in Aviation 
Virtual Event December 9 

Last year, we appreciated the support of 99s 

so much at our outstanding event for 

Oklahoma Women in Aviation and Aerospace 

Day. We were limited on space then, but this 

year, because it is virtual, we have room for 

many more of our friends. Let the voices of 

aviation and aerospace ring out on December 

9 at Noon CST. Please celebrate the day with 

us! 

 

We ask that Interested 99s complete the free 

registration at 

 https://www.eventbrite.com/e/2020-oklahoma-

women-in-aviation-and-aerospace-day-virtual-

forum-tickets-129724255741. Join the Facebook 

event and post pictures of your Oklahoma 

Women in Aviation and Aerospace in the 

discussion panel 

at https://www.facebook.com/events/3858144926

19282. Thank you, and please call on us any 

time. 

Sandra Shelton | Communications and 

Government Affairs Coordinator 

Oklahoma Aeronautics Commission  

110 N. Robinson, Suite 200 | Oklahoma City, 

Oklahoma 73102 

o. 405.604.6915 | f. 405.604.6914 | c. 
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as cookie boxes. They 
are affordable and 
you can often find 
holiday motifs in the 
stores this time of 
year. 

b. Festive 
outfits/costumes are 
encouraged at the 
cookie deliveries – 
make for great 
pictures and everyone 
loves it! 

c. Design a Certificate of 
Appreciation for each 
delivery. Maybe have 
a couple of extra’s 
just in case. Add your 
tail #, if applicable, so 
they’ll “recognize” 
you. 

5. Deliver cookies. Dress in your 
most colorful and fun holiday 
outfits! 

6. Please take pictures, if 
allowed, and share! Some 
Tower staff/management 
allow pictures, some don’t. 

 

 

405.464.8830 

Oklahoma.gov | oac.ok.gov 

 
Another Editorial Comment! 

Happy Holidays to All! 

Jann Clark 
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